Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

1) Please state the amount your local authority spent on consultants and consultancy fees in each of the following financial years:

a) 2013/14

b) 2014/15

c) 2015/16

d) 2016/17

e) 2017/18

f) 2018/19 to 25.07.18 

2) Please provide a breakdown of your spend on consultants by the company that provided the consultancy for each of the following financial years:

a) 2013/14

b) 2014/15

c) 2015/16

d) 2016/17

e) 2017/18

f) 2018/19 to 25.07.18

3) Please provide a breakdown of your spend on consultants by council department for each of the following financial years:

a) 2013/14

b) 2014/15

c) 2015/16

d) 2016/17

e) 2017/18

f) 2018/19 to 25.07.18

4) Please provide a breakdown of your spend on consultants by project or reason for spend in each of the following financial years: 

a) 2013/14

b) 2014/15

c) 2015/16

d) 2016/17

e) 2017/18

f) 2018/19 to 25.07.18


The data for 2013/14, 2014/15 and 2015/16 was not collated centrally; this has only been done since 2016/17. To extract the data and collate the information required would require interrogation of the corporate finance system and manual look-ups of many thousands of records. Section 12 of the FoI Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information. This letter therefore acts as a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, to continue to comply with the rest of your request will exceed the appropriate limit.

The data relating to 2018/19 to 25.07.18 will be published on our open data site and therefore is exempt from release under section 22 of the FoI Act. Some transactions are still due to be processed and the financial data for this period is still being verified. It is not in the public interest to release incomplete and inaccurate data.
Some information that falls within the request will also be available on our open data site as part of our monthly publication of expenditure exceeding £500. This data is readily available elsewhere and therefore exempt from release under section 21 of the FoI Act. Please see https://data.leicester.gov.uk/pages/home/ This may be useful for you for any future requests you have. 
Within the appropriate limit, however, we are able to provide you with the data for 2016/17 and 2017/18 to save you looking it up on this occasion. 
2016/17 Childrens Services (Education) - DfE Consultant – T Crane - £7,050

2017/18 Childrens Services (Education) - DfE Consultant – T Crane - £4,800

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

